Campaign to Promote Quitlines to VA Institutions

In September 2004 the Smoking  Cessation Leadership Center, a national program office of the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, organized an invitational conference  with the Veterans Health Administration, called VA in the Vanguard: Building on Success in Smoking Cessation.  The published proceedings of that conference can be found at http://smokingcessationleadership.ucsf.edu.  A limited amount of hard copy versions is available from our Center.  Now the Center and the VA have begun a campaign to market quitlines to all VA institutions.  Early this year the campaign was pilot-tested at two sites, Seattle, Washington,  and Portland, Oregon.  

Each site received a supply of plastic cards advertising the national access number for quitlines, 1-800-QUIT NOW.  Cards were displayed along with posters aimed at marketing the service to both patients and providers. Each site went through the bulk of the cards (1000-1500) within four weeks.  Cards seemed more popular with patients than clinicians, with clinics and pharmacies being high-traffic areas, and mental health/substance abuse clinicians and patients found the cards very useful.  Both sites recommended that VA prevention coordinators conduct one-on-one meetings with clinicians to train them better about quitlines.  The project now will be taken more widely to all 158 VA hospitals plus other facilities.

